
 
Memorandum 
To:   Mayor Nelson and Members of the City Council 

From:  Daniel R. Buchholtz, MMC, Administrator, Clerk/Treasurer 

Date:  April 1, 2020 

Subject: 2040 Comprehensive Plan Adoption 
 

The Metropolitan Council has formally approved the City’s 2040 Comprehensive Plan.  A copy of 
the Plan, without the Appendices, is included with this memorandum.  Once the 2040 Plan is 
adopted by the City Council, we will print copies of the 2040 Comprehensive Plan for the City 
Council. 
 
The 2040 Comprehensive Plan represents 2 years of work by City staff, consultants, the Planning 
Commission and City Council.  I am grateful for the work you put into this plan.  Working to 
match the community’s vision with a regional framework requires hard work and compromises.  
We all did the hard work, together, and we can (and should) be proud of that work. 
 
This will be our guiding document for land use decisions for the next ten years.  It does not take 
effect until the City Council grants formal approval of the plan. 
 
If you have any questions, please don’t hesitate to contact me at 763-784-6491. 
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